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Term 4 
Hats must 

be worn  
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Term 4  

Friday 25th October—Whole 

School Assembly 3pm 

Monday 4th  November 

Curriculum Day—NO 

SCHOOL 

Tuesday 5th  November 

Melbourne Cup—NO 

SCHOOL 

Thursday 7th November—

Foundation Transition 

9.15am-10.30am 

Friday 8th November—

Whole School Assembly 3pm 

Friday 29th November—

House Sports Day 

Wednesday 4th December 

Whole School Concert 

Tuesday 10th December 

STEP UP Day 

Friday 13th December  

Year 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 17th December 

COLOUR RUN 

Friday 20th December 

Last day of Term School 

Finish @ 1.25pm 

 

Keilor Heights Primary School acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the land on 
which we meet and learn together, the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation, and we 

recognise their enduring connection to the land, waters and culture.  

We pay our respects to their Elders past and present.  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Orienteering 

Last Monday our Year 3/4 students participated in and Orienteering session in 

preparation for the excursion Friday 1st November. The students worked in 

pairs or small groups to locate ‘controls’ placed around the school using a 

map. The students seemed to pick up the skills quite quickly and had lots of 

fun as well as feeling proud of themselves.  

Transitions and 2025 Enrolments 

We are well underway with our planning for next year, however it is 

crucial that we have our confirmed numbers so that we can decide 

on the best structure for the school. If your child/ren will not be 

returning to KHPS next year, please make sure you notify the office. 

Similarly, if you know of someone or have not enrolled your own 

child for next year, please contact the office for an enrolment pack 

or to organise a school tour.  

A lot of consideration goes into our school structure as well as class placements. Teachers 

will be asking students to list five people who they would like to be in a class with and these 

are considered when allocating grades. We ask students to consider who they work well with 

and can be sensible with. Students are reminded that they can choose other students from 

outside their current class. All students will be placed with at least one child from their list. 

We also stress that their list is not in order of preference. We aim to have classes as balanced 

as possible, taking into consideration academic, girl/boy ratio, as well as social and emotional 

needs.  

If you have a legitimate reason as to the placement of your child, please email me directly.  

mailto:keilor.heights.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kheights.vic.edu.au
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2025 Foundation Transitions 

Our 2025 Foundation students will be having their transition sessions Thursday 7th November, 

Thursday 14th November, Thursday 28th November and Tuesday 10th December 9.15am – 

10.30am.  

Foundation parents and carers are invited and encouraged to attend an information session 

which will be held in the Chillout Room on Thursday 7th November while their child is attending 

their first transition. 

Current students will participate in a number of transition sessions over the coming weeks. These will be mixed groups and 

not who they will necessarily be in a class with next year, but an opportunity to mix with other students from across their 

year level and work with new teachers. The whole school ‘Step Up’ day and final transition where students will be placed 

with their class and teacher for 2025 will be on Tuesday 10th December. 

School Saving Bonus  

As shared with you previously, parents and carers of every child enrolled in a Victorian government school in 2025 will  
receive the one-off School Saving Bonus $400 support. 
In the coming months, the Department of Education will send you 2 email communications for each of your children enrolled 
in Victorian government schools. 
By Friday 25 October 2024, please ensure that your child’s 2025 enrolment is completed and that your contact information is 
up to date. 
The 2 emails from the Department of Education will: 

1. Confirm your email address between mid-October and late-November. 
2. Provide you with your unique $400 School Saving Bonus code by the end of November. 

If you do not receive a confirmation email from the department by late-November, please check your spam or junk folder 
and contact the school office if needed. 
You can read more about the School Saving Bonus on the Department of Education website, School Saving Bonus | vic.gov.au 
with key information now available in 14 different languages. 

Social Media  

Today is Social Awareness Day and people are encouraged to not use Social Media for 24 hours.  

Please see information letter on page 8 which also provides links to fact sheets and a survey. 

World Teachers Day – Friday 25th October  

Tomorrow is World Teachers Day and I would like to take the opportunity to thank our teaching staff for their dedication and 

commitment to our profession and our students at KHPS. Teaching is becoming more and more complex as we appreciate 

that all students are individuals, and we need to have a differentiated approach.  An important acknowledgement and  

addition to the new Framework for Improving Student Outcomes (FISO 2.0) is that the wellbeing and emotional needs of our 

students are just as important as their academic needs.  

Our teaching staff at KHPS are committed to providing a range of opportunities and experiences to enhance students’  

academic and wellbeing needs.  

Victoria Graham 

https://www.vic.gov.au/school-saving-bonus
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BOOK CLUB 

                Book Club Issue 7 Catalogue has been distributed, 

If you are interested in placing 

an order please do so by 

      FRIDAY, 25th October, 2024 

Using Scholastic Book Club LOOP online  

ORDERS ARE NOT TAKEN THROUGH THE SCHOOL OFFICE 
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There was a lot of lost property accumulated at the end of Term 3 and has now been sorted and distributed if it was labelled.  

The importance of all items brought to school being labelled cannot be stressed enough. 

Items can be returned to their rightful owners if they are labelled. 

Many water bottles have been placed in lost property. If any belong to your children, please retrieve from the lost property 

area, just outside the Chill-out room. 

If you think that an item may belong to you and is not labelled, please feel free to take it. Items left over are donated to  

charity or binned. 
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Western Metropolitan Regional Athletics Carnival 

Congratulations to the 5 students who competed at the Western Regional Athletics  

Carnival on Tuesday at Keilor Athletics Centre:  

Leah H Triple Jump 

Alexia V Shotput 

Ava S Triple Jump 

Jake C 100m Sprint  

Finn M Hurdles and Triple Jump  

You all did a fantastic job representing KHPS and we are all very proud of your achievements! 

Well done! 

Mr Matton 

PE and Sports Co-ordinator 

  

 

PE @KHPS 

Social Media Safety   
Parents and carers play an important role in supporting their children to be safe online and on social media. You can help 
your children safely navigate their digital world and educate them to avoid harmful online experiences. You can explore  
websites, games, apps and social media together and set some rules and boundaries.  

Your support and guidance can give your children the knowledge to make sound decisions online and confidence to ask for 
help when they need it. It is also important to stay informed about online safety.   

The Department of Education recognises this important issue and has developed fact sheets about supports to help keep 
students safe online and what to do if they are involved in an online incident.  

The fact sheets contain links to evidence-based information on supporting positive and safe online experiences, signs a child 
or young person might need support, what to do if something unsafe happens online, and where to reach out to for more 
support.   

To access the fact sheets, refer to the Safe Socials – For parents and carers (Primary) | vic.gov.au  
The fact sheets are available in 19 community languages.    

The government is also launching public consultation on age limits for social media.  

You and your children can share your experiences to inform proposed changes via an online survey, before 5 pm on Friday 1 
November 2024. For more information on the survey and to take part, refer to Proposed changes to social media age limits | 
Engage Victoria on the Engage Victoria website. 
 

If you have any queries about this information, you can contact the department by email:  
bullystoppers@education.vic.gov.au 

Thank you,   

Victoria Graham 

https://www.vic.gov.au/safe-socials-parents-and-carers-primary
https://engage.vic.gov.au/safesocials
https://engage.vic.gov.au/safesocials
mailto:bullystoppers@education.vic.gov.au  


Page 9 

 

The students have been working very hard and are getting very excited to showcase their performance at the 
concert. They have been learning how to dance in time, sing songs, play percussion instruments and the  
importance of entertaining an audience. I’m very proud of how far they have come, and I can’t wait to see 
them have a wonderful time performing on stage in front of our school community.  
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SPECIALIST AWARDS 

Whole Class 56C  Excellence in Physical Education 

Whole Class F1A Excellence in  Performing Arts 

Whole Class 56B Excellence in Italian 

Whole Class F1B Excellence in Visual Arts 

Student Class Being For 

Cian F  F1A Aspiring to Try His Best During Writing 

Ursa R F1B Being a Respectful & Responsible Member of the Class & Working to the Best of His Ability 

Leif R F1C Aspiring to Do His Best Work in Class 

Mia L F1C Showing Great Leadership Qualities 

Matilda S 2A Always Aspiring to Do Her Best in the Classroom 

Fotini B 2A Showing Responsibility by Being Helpful & Caring to Her Friends 

Danny H 2B Aspiring to Do His Best Throughout the School Day 

Pippa A 2B Aspiring to Do Her Best Throughout the School Day 

Olivia K 34A Supporting Her Peers with Their Learning 

Jayden L 34A Implementing Suggestions to Improve Working Standards 

Connor D 34B His Willingness to Help Others, Both In & Outside of the Classroom 

Declan C 34C  Settling in Well at KHPS & for Developing His Persistence to Have A Go 

Shrihaan  D 34C Being a Cooperative, Helpful & Caring Class Member 

Byron B 56A Showing Resilience in Numeracy by Always Reattempting Tasks & Giving them a Go 

Noah J 56A Showing Resilience at Camp by Persevering Through Challenges & Always Staying Positive 

Jay L-H 56B Aspiring to do His Best when Completing His Narrative 

Tara G 56C Being a Responsible Learner 

 Darcey O 56D Creating an Interesting Alliteration Poem 
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